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Editorial

Consider this: Population and the Le Moyne factor

April 7, 2011, 5:00 AM

You might be inclined to blame Le Moyne College for a considerable share of Syracuse’s population decline during the past decade.

But that would be unfair. Le Moyne staffers did not lure city residents to set up tents on its campus, or dissuade anyone from settling or remaining in the city. In fact, it’s all a big mistake — or rather, a not-so-big mistake.

The Post-Standard reported last month that new U.S. Census Bureau statistics show Syracuse lost 1.5 percent of its population between 2000 and 2010. That fact actually pleased city officials, who were worried the decline might have been as large as 10 percent, or larger.

But city and county planners knew something was wrong: It appeared one census tract had lost much of its population, but folks clearly were still living there and getting along just fine.

Sure enough, the Census Bureau goofed. Back in 2000, it erronously included in its Syracuse count residents of Le Moyne dorms located in neighboring DeWitt. The feds corrected their oversight the next year, but used the inaccurate, larger number from 2000 for comparison with the correct 2010 results that didn’t include the Le Moyne dorms. Hence the inflated decline figure.

Syracuse’s official population loss now is less than 1 percent — while DeWitt’s population gain has been cut in half. But it’s not Le Moyne’s fault — really.
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